PPG (Patient Participation Group) meeting 12 September 2016 @ Museum Practice
Minutes: David Ferris

Meeting
· Started at 6.40pm

· Ended 7.10pm

· Present: David Murray, David Ferris, Alan Spence
· Apologies received from Grace Deadman, Anne Garrigues, Anton Gill, Roy Trevelion.

· It appears there was confusion about the date of the meeting.
Matters Arising from PPG Meeting held 13 June 2016 :  
NAPP (National Association for Patient Participation)
David F. reviewed the discussion and decisions of the last meeting:

· National Association for Patient Participation in Primary Care/“NAPP”. NAPP is an independent charity designed to help PPGs, and dates from 1978. It has 1400 members, some 20% of UK practices.

· It appears that this charitable group can provide us with much of value. E.g., clearly defining what the PPG does, how to ensure the PPG does useful work, how to run meetings efficiently, and how to maintain PPG membership.  

· The practice is a member of NAPP.
· The meeting unanimously decided to investigate how NAPP can help us. Anton volunteered to do this, and report on his findings and recommend action items. However, he was unable to do this due to a misunderstanding and he is now busy with various other obligations.
The meeting was asked if anyone would be prepared to investigate NAPP for us. This however was impractical, due to everyone’s other obligations.
David F. and Alan both felt that it would be desirable for the PPG to develop clear terms of reference. This would enable it to be more useful, and spend its time more productively. Alan said that in his view, the PPG had never had clear terms of reference since its foundation about four years ago.

David F. said that with great regret, he was considering resigning from the PPG because, while he wanted to contribute to the Museum Practice in a useful way, he was not able to see how he could do so with the PPG’s current informal organization.
NOTE: David Murray is sending his apologies for the 12 December meeting. David would like to discuss the future of the PPG and its ‘terms of reference’ at the next meeting in the new year, when he (David) will be able to attend.

Equality and Inclusion Survey, July 2016. David F. said he had completed this as best he could on behalf of the group. 
Camden Clinical Commissioning Group Update and CCPEG Update. This had been put on the agenda. However, no-one was present to comment on this topic, so there was no discussion.
Subsequent discussions with regards to updates on the Camden Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) which can be obtained from regular bulletins, information, and meetings invitations that Martin Emery is sending via email (Anne G. is forwarding those emails to the Group as they arrive).
Information on Camden Patient & Public Engagement Group (CPPEG) can be accessed via invitations to meetings, bulletins or general info (Anne G is forwarding his emails to members of Museum Practice PPG).

Issues Raised by Members/Patients. No one raised any issues, other than those raised in these minutes.
AG highlighted that the meeting is also an opportunity for members/patients to talk about topics or ask questions that are not always featured on the agenda of the day.

CQC Inspection Result. Anton who put item on the agenda was not able to attend and head the discussion, and none of the participants had any information on this topic.
CLARIFICATION: 

Anne Garrigues spoke the Care Quality Commission / CQC inspectors earlier in the year when they came to Museum Practice for the Care Quality inspection in the practice. No feedback was available at the time regarding result.

Any Other Business: NHS Sustainability & Cost Controls. Alan told us that a public meeting will be held on these topics later this month. Martin Emery had sent out an announcement email earlier in the day. Alan recommends we attend, and he volunteered to do so on behalf of the PPG. He will email out his notes on the sustainability and cost control meeting to the PPG by mid-October.
Report from Dr Agrawal. Dr. Agrawal reported regarding flu vaccines.
Flu Jabs. David M. asked Dr. Agrawal when flu jabs will be available. She said they will be available as of this Friday, September 16.
Date of Next Meeting: Monday 12th of December 2016. 
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -

Anne Garrigues included the agenda for the PPG meeting to show the items and topics forming the template for the agenda(s) – to which more items can be added (or deleted as required)
AGENDA PPG meeting 12 September 2016 @ Museum Practice

1. Present - Apologies

2. Matters Arising from PPG Meeting held 13 June 2016 : NAPP

3. Camden Clinical Commissioning Group Update

4. Camden Patient & Public Engagement Group Update

5. Report from Dr Agrawal
6. Issues raised by members / patients
AG: CQC inspection result?

DM: When will flu jabs be available?

7. AOB
8. Dates of next 2016 meeting

“ Monday 12 December” 

